
COMMISSIONERS COURT
COMMUNICATION

REFERENCE NUMBER

PAGE 1 OF 1
DATE: 10/11/2022

SUBMITTED BY: Public Health PREPARED BY:
APPROVED BY:

J'Vonnah Maryman

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF A MONETARY DONATION FROM THE 
UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS MEDICAL CENTER FOR THE 
TARRANT COUNTY BIRTH EQUITY COLLABORATIVE

*** CONSENT AGENDA ***

COMMISSIONERS COURT ACTION REQUESTED

It is requested that the Commissioners Court accept a monetary donation from the University of 
Kansas Medical Center (KUMC) for the Tarrant County Birth Equity Collaborative.

BACKGROUND

Doctors Kyrah Brown and Erika Thompson, who are Tarrant County Birth Equity Collaborative 
community partners, would like to donate their allotted incentive from KUMC for documenting 
project progress in the Community ToolBox. Tarrant County Public Health is a co-leader of the 
Collaborative.

With acceptance of this donation, the monies will be used to assist with supplies and equipment needed 
to identify, plan, and implement strategies to eliminate birth inequities in Tarrant County.

FISCAL IMPACT

The donation in the amount of $900.00 will be deposited into fund T5800-2023/5100801000.


